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ORAL SCANCE NOTE FOR FM – CABINET 6 FEBRUARY 

 
REVISIONS TO THE SCOTTISH  MINISTERIAL CODE 

 
1. I am proposing to publish a revision to the Scottish Ministerial Code this Thursday 
(8 February) at 2:30pm.  
 
2. The main changes will be broadly similar to the revisions made to the UK 
Ministerial Code which the Prime Minister issued at the beginning of January.   
 
3. The headline changes are: 
 

 Some additional references relating to Ministerial standards of conduct;   
 

 New wording to require Ministers to report meetings to their Private 
Offices, including meetings held overseas (on the back of the Priti Patel 
case);  
 

 Clarifying the obligation on former Ministers to seek prior approval from 
ACOBA (Advisory Committee on Business Appointments) before taking 
up any new appointments on leaving office; and 

 

 A reference to the provisions of the Scottish Lobbying Act, which will 
come in to force next month.   

 
4. All Ministers and their Private Offices will be issued with the Code in advance of 
publication.  It is important that all colleagues ensure they are familiar with the changes.  
 
5. There is no planned press release to accompany publication but media lines are 
being developed in case of enquiries. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cabinet Secretariat 
February 2018 
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